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Arrivals and Departures Policy

We aim to ensure that all children arrive at and depart from our Pre-School in safety.

To do this we will:

· Welcome each child as they arrive.

· Record any specific information provided by the parent or carer.

· Mark against each child’s name, in the daily register that they have arrived at the beginning of each session, as appropriate.

· Mark the register as each child leaves Pre-School to show that they have been handed to their parent or carer. 

· Not hand over a child to anyone other than the known parent or carer unless a prior agreement has been made. If no prior arrangement has been made then we will attempt to contact the parent.

This must be a person named on the original registration form or 
someone subsequently named in writing by the parent.

· If someone named by the parent, but unknown to the Pre-School staff is collecting a child, they will be asked for a password that is indicated by the parent on the registration form before the child is handed over to them. 


The password will be changed on the request of the parent only
Late collection of children

A charge will be made for late collection of children at a rate of £10 per 15 minutes, 15 minutes after the end of the session.
Uncollected Children

If a child is not collected at the end of a Pre-School session we will ensure the following procedures are carried out:

· Two members of staff will remain on the premises.

· One member of staff will attempt to locate the child’s parent or 

          Carer.

· If the parent or carer is not contactable then emergency contacts will be phoned.

· If all attempts to contact the parent, carer or emergency contacts fail, the procedure will be repeated at ten-minute intervals for up to 30 minutes.

· If after all reasonable attempts to contact parent/carers have failed, the Pre-School leader, or person in charge, will contact the relevant social care team departments. If the children’s social care team is unavailable [or as our local authority advise] we will contact the local police.
· After an additional 15 minutes if the child has not been collected, we will contact the above statutory agencies again.

· During this time we will ensure that the child is not caused undue stress.

· Under no circumstances will a child be allowed to leave Pre-School unless it is with a previously identified authorised person.

· A member of staff will always record the departure of a child.

· The child stays at the setting in with the care of two of our fully-vetted workers, one of whom will be our manager or deputy manager until the child is safely collected either by the parents or by a social care worker, or by another person specified by social care.

· Social care will aim to find the parent or relative. If they are unable to do so, the child will become looked after by the local authority.

· Under no circumstances will we go to look for the parent, nor leave the setting premises with the child.

· We ensure that the child is not anxious and we do not discuss our concerns in front of them.

· A full written report of the incident is recorded in the child’s file.

· Depending on circumstances (Managers/Chairpersons decision) we reserve the right to charge parents for the additional hours worked.

· The responsibility of updating children registration form with contact details and any other detail changes is the parent/Carer. We will remind parents/carers to review their details periodically. 
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